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Dean Gipfert Retires From 
Wheat Belt After 48 Years

After 48 years of service to our Wheat Belt customers, Dean 
has decided it is time to retire. Prior to his service at Wheat 
Belt, Dean worked as a machine operator at Pfizer for their 
seasonal hops run.  He then came to work at Wheat Belt in 
1975 as an assistant warehouseman.  He worked in that posi-
tion for four years and moved to a Maintenance Equipment 
Operator position when it came open. During this time he 
earned his journeyman lineman certification.  In 1995, Dean 
became the Sidney Area Maintenance Lineman, and held 
that position until 2018 when he became the foreman for 
the Sidney area.  Wheat Belt created a PCB Analyst position 
in 2022, and Dean moved into that position until his retire-
ment.
When asked what he enjoyed most about working for Wheat 
Belt, he said, “Meeting people!  Learning the how and why 
of the electrical operation.  Learning that this business is 
self-rewarding in that you can learn and do more than just 
a job.  When you go to build or restore power to a customer, 
they are more than a customer.  They are people that you 
build a relationship with and they know you can get the job 
done.”  Dean also stated, “working at Wheat Belt, you  build 
a bond with the people you work with, it’s like brotherhood 
and family!”
He says he plans to fill his retirement days with honey-
do’s, traveling and spending more time with the grandkids.  
Dean’s wife Nancy of 46 years, plans on retiring later in the 
year also.  They have two daughters, Tiffany(David) Valli-
er, and Megan (Lane) Rathman, their late son Josh and five 
grandchildren, Addy, Khria, Logan, Brooklyn and Everly.
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May Is Electric 
Safety Month

May is Electric Safety Month so here are some good re-
minders when working outside. Power lines are a part of 
life. We have come accustomed to them and sometimes we 
forget they are near. When working around power lines: 
make a plan, ensure people and equipment remain at least 
10 feet from the lines in all directions, use a spotter, lower 
equipment to the lowest possible level when transporting 
(under 14 feet), practice awareness and caution when rais-
ing equipment (large or small), and never attempt to raise or 
move a power line, call Wheat Belt instead.  Also, take note 
that large modern equipment, especially with antennas, can 
exceed the height of 14 feet posing an increased risk of con-
tacting a power line.
Always remember 
if you are in a vehi-
cle or on equipment 
that comes into con-
tact with a power 
line, DO NOT EXIT 
the vehicle. Wait 
until utility workers 
have de-energized 
the line and have in-
structed you to exit the vehicle or equipment. In the event 
the vehicle/equipment is on fire and you must exit, remem-
ber hop with both feet together as far away from the vehicle/
equipment as you can.
Happy spring and stay safe.

DAY & NIGHTDAY & NIGHT
PLUMBING & HEATING, LLCPLUMBING & HEATING, LLC

Unparalleled Service Since 2002*Reliable Professionals
Commercial * Residential * Industrial

New Construction * Remodels
   Plumbing    Heating
   Air Conditioning    Geothermal Heat Pumps
   Radiant/Radiant In-Floor    Water Softeners
   Reverse Osmosis    Maintenance Agreements
   Fixtures    Water Heaters

7am-4pm * Monday-Friday * 1400 Jackson St., Sidney NE
308-254-1008 * 24-hour Emergency Service

Rood’s Tire Center

1744 Illinois
Sidney NE 69162

308-254-6127 or 800-303-6127

     • 24 Hour Farm & Road Service		 • Complete Exhaust Work
     • 4-Wheel Alignment (Cars or Trucks)	 • Complete Brake Work
     • Complete Suspension Work		  • Alignments
     • Computer Balance (Cars/Light & Large Trucks)	 • Oil Change & Lube
     • Shocks and Struts		  • Wheels

Most Major Brand Tires
Michelin - Uniroyal - Firestone - BF Goodrich - Kelly - Goodyear

Our monthly Lucky Drawing is held January through 
November.  All customers who pay before 4:00 p.m. the 
16th of each month are automatically entered and the winner 
receives a $50 credit on their account.
We offer the following payment options: 

*Mobile Customer Access, iOS and Android, 
 search for Wheat Belt Public Power in your app store
*Online, using our secure Auto-Pay system
*Automatic Bank Draft: Checking or Savings
*Automatic Credit Card Draft: Visa, Mastercard, 
 or Discover
*Future Scheduled Payments
*Phone payments, one-time drafts: e-check/
 savings or credit card
*Mail: PO Box 177 (please do not send cash)
*Drop box: 11306 Road 32 (please do not leave
 cash, checked daily except during office closures)
*Pay at the office: cash, check or credit card

LUCKY DRAWING
Lacey Gulbranson
General Manager/CEO
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Moe's
Brian (Moe) Moffat           Heating
			   Electric Heat Pumps
			   PO Box 410
			   Oshkosh NE 69154
			   308-772-3223
			   Cell: 308-778-6100
& Air Conditioning

Karson Loomis
A $500 Tri-State Scholarship 
was awarded to Karson. He 
will be a Freshman at Casper 
College, Major Course of 
Study: Fire Science.  Karson 
is the son of Cody and Naomi 
Loomis of Alliance, Nebraska.

Cade Loomis
A $500 Tri-State Scholarship 
was awarded to Cade.  He will 
be a Sophomore at Southeast 
Community College, Major 
Course of Study: John Deere 
Diesel Technician.  Cade is the 
son of Cody and Naomi Loomis 

of Alliance, Nebraska.

Kenzee Moffat
A $500 Arbor Wealth Scholarship 
was awarded to Kenzee. She 
will be a Freshman at Western 
Welding Academy, Major Course 
of Study: Professional Pipe 
Welding.  Kenzee is the daughter 
of Brian “Moe” Moffat and Jenny 
Moffat of Oshkosh, Nebraska.

Congratulations!
2023 Scholarship Recipients

Wheat Belt PPD and our partners, Basin Electric 
Power Cooperative, Tri-State Generation and 
Transmission and Arbor Wealth Management are 
pleased to recognize the following recipients of 
our 2022 Scholarship Program.  We congratulate 
and wish ALL graduates success in their future 
endeavors!

Ty Coss
A $2,000 Wheat Belt Lineman 
Scholarship was awarded to Ty.  
He will be a Freshman at Mitchell 
Technical College, Major Course 
of Study: Powerline Construction 
and Maintenance.  Ty is the son 
of Kevin and DeeAnn Coss of 
Oshkosh, Nebraska.

Haily Koenen
A $1,000 Basin Scholarship was 
awarded to Haily. She will be a 
Freshman at University of Northern 
Colorado, Major Course of Study: 
Secondary Education.  Haily is the 
daughter of Clint and Julie Koenen of 

Chappell, Nebraska.
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Our Mission
Deliver electricity safely, reliably and 

efficiently.

DON’T
overload 
electrical outlets 
with more 
devices than the 
circuit can 
handle.

DO
keep electrical devices 

away from water to 
prevent electric shock.

DON’T
place flammable items, 

like potholders, napkins or 
dish towels near the stove 

while cooking.

DO
ensure you’re using 
the correct wattage 
in all light fixtures.

Four Easy Ways to Boost Electrical Safety at Home 
A Safe, Happy House

May is National Electrical Safety Month.


